MONTEREY COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

MEETING: February 7, 2012 — Consent AGENDA NO.: Cd's

SUBJECT: a. Approve Plans and Special Provisions for the Crack Seal 2012 Project,
Contract No. 12-551225; and
b. Authorize the Director of Public Works to advertise the “Notice to Bidders”
in The Californian.

DEPARTMENT: RMA - Public Works

RECOMMENDATIONS:
It is recommended that the Board of Supervisors:

a. Approve Plans and Special Provisions for the Crack Seal 2012 Project, Contract
No. 12-551225; and

b. Authorize the Director of Public Works to advertise the “Notice to Bidders™ in
The Californian.

SUMMARY/DISCUSSION:

Approval of the Plans and Special Provisions to the Standard Specifications will authorize the
Department of Public Works to proceed with advertising for the Crack Seal 2012 Project,
Contract No. 12-551225 (Project). The bid opening is set for March 2, 2012, at 2:00 p.m., in the
Board of Supervisors’ Conference Room 1032, Monterey County Government Center,

168 West Alisal Street, 1st Floor, Salinas, CA 93901. Project construction is estimated to begin
in early 2012.

The Project consists of crack sealing the following roads: Blanco Road in the San Miguel
Maintenance District, Laureles Grade in the Monterey Maintenance District, Jolon Road and
Cattlemen Road in the Greenfield and San Ardo Maintenance Districts. The Project will retard
rapid deterioration on these roads by preventing surface water from penetrating the base and will
prepare these roads for the chip seal. The proposed project is categorically exempt from CEQA
pursuant to State CEQA guidelines Section 15301(c).

OTHER AGENCY INVOLVEMENT:
The Office of the County Counsel, and Risk Management, have reviewed and approved the
Special Provisions as to form, and indemnity/insurance language, respectively.

FINANCING:

Total estimated project cost, including project management, engineering, and construction, 1s
$342,000. The Project is funded by the General Fund contribution to the Road Fund. There are
sufficient appropriations in the Department of Public Works Road Fund (Fund 002, Unit 8195)
to finance this Project.
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Dated: January 30, 2012
Attachments: Board Order; Project Budget; Plans and Special Provisions (on file with the Clerk
of the Board); Location Map




